
RAAC Statement: Adapted Curriculum due to RAAC for Music 

Autumn Term 2023 

Due to the recent discovery of RAAC in the Music classrooms, the 

department has had to adapt the teaching of certain schemes of 

learning due to the fact that the workspaces, and equipment are not 

accessible. Therefore, temporarily the Music curriculum has been 

suspended and, in its place, will be Personal Development lessons 

until such a time as new mobile classrooms are available as per DfE 

instructions.   

We will be using resources, across key stage 3, from the Jubilee 

Character Programme, adapted specifically for our staff in our school 

setting, focussing upon the needs of our pupils. This programme, as 

the name implies, focuses upon character and virtue, which works in 

conjunction with our PD curriculum.  

More information pertaining to Jubilee Character Programme can be 

found here: 

https://www.jubileecentre.ac.uk/1636/character-education/teacher-
resources/secondary-programme-of-study 
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